

# **Churchfields Infants School**

# **Weekly Newsletter**

Growing Together: Every Day In Every Way

Autumn Term, Issue 12 3rd December 2021

Value of the month *Hope* 

### **Christmas Trees**

Our beautiful Christmas Trees have been delivered and we have finished decorating them. It's beginning to look a lot like Christmas!





### Christingle

A Christingle is a symbolic object used in the Advent, Christmas and Epiphany services of many Christians around the world. Christingles are made up of an orange that represents the world, a red ribbon to show the love of Jesus, and dried fruit to represent God's creations. The candle is used to celebrate Jesus Christ as the "Light of the World".





### Flu Vaccine

If your child has missed their flu immunisation at school or you have query about the process, please contact the Redbridge Immunisation Team on 02034321537 or Redbridge@v-uk.co.uk.

### **Philosophy Friday**

Have a go at this question at home with a grown up!

The world would be better if dinosaurs were still alive. Do you agree or disagree with this statement?

Why?

#### **DIARY DATES:**

PTA Christmas Bazaar 4th December

> Jolly Jumper Day 8th December

# Christmas Lunch

8th December (Not Nursery)

# **Christmas Performances**

w/c 13th December (Not Nursery)

Christmas Parties
16th December

Christmas Holiday 20th December -3rd January

For other important dates, please visit the Calendar page on our school website

### **Book Monitors**

We are very excited to introduce our new Year 2 Book Monitors. They have been chosen because of their love and enthusiasm for reading. Their first job was very exciting, they changed the library books to our lovely Christmas stories. They will also keep the libraries tidy and spread their passion for reading.





### PTA Christmas Bazaar

The PTA Christmas Bazaar will be held tomorrow, Saturday 4th December. If you would like to come along, it will be held from 12 - 4pm.

We would love some volunteers, please contact the PTA for more information.

# Jolly Jumper Day!

Jolly Jumper Day is on the 8th December. Please don't feel you have to buy a jumper especially for this day – you can wear anything bright and jolly, or even decorate an old T-shirt or jumper! We look forward to seeing your creations. There will be buckets by classrooms, if you would like to donate.

Our charity this year is Water Aid, which provides clean water and toilets to communities around the world. We would like to take the opportunity to raise some money for them. If you would like to know more about the wonderful work WaterAid do, please make sure to check out their website at <a href="https://www.wateraid.org/uk">www.wateraid.org/uk</a>.

### **Christmas Lunch**

On the 8th December, we will be holding our Christmas lunch. All Infant School children are invited! It's a fun time for the classes, with festive music being played throughout the lunch break.

### Covid-19

Please be aware that if your child develops any one or more of the three official Covid symptoms, even if they are only mild (a high temperature, a new, continuous cough, a loss or change to sense of smell or taste), you must arrange a PCR test (not just a Lateral Flow Test) as soon as possible. Please follow the Stay at Home Guidance. The isolation period includes the day symptoms started (or the day the test was taken if no symptoms), and the next 10 full days.

Please also see letter from Mrs Anderson his week containing further guidance and information about our enhanced safety measure this time of year.

Thank you for your support and understanding of this matter.



Phone: 0208 505 0386
Website: www.churchfieldsinfant.com
E-mail: admin.churchfields-inf@redbridge.gov.uk